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BOARD OF DIRECTORS CITES GIODALL FOR SERVICE

In recognition of his 46 years of service as a member of the Lindenwood
College Board of Directors, Arthur S. Goodall of St. Louis has been honored
with the adoption of a board resolution proclaiming his accomplishments.

It declares that the two Victorian-style lounges on the main floor of the
Roemer Memorial Arts Building be known as the Arthur S. Goodall Lounges.

The resolution also cites his contributions as a member of the Fund-
Raising Committee and as chiirman of the Buildings & Grounds Committee for
many years; his financial gifts through the establishment of the Nannie S.
Goodall Memorial Scholarshij fund "from which many students have benefited
through his generosity'; his influence upon others to make contributions
and gifts to Lindenwood; and his refurbishment of the two lounges in the
Memorial Arts Building which now bear his name. By his own estimates,
Goodall has personally presented or has been instrumental in garnering
more than $700,000 for the tenefit of Lindenwood from his long tenure as
a member of the board of directors.

NEWSLETTER BEGINS SECOND YEAR OF PUBLICATION

This issue of "Communique" begins the second year of publication of "your
communicative link with the Lindenwood College.'" In addition to a recent
layout change, the newsletter has increased its circulation to nearly 500.
Added to the mailing list this week are more than 150 civic, business and
community leaders in the greater St. Charles area who have expressed a
supportive interest in the future of Lindenwood. Published by the Office
of News & Public Information, "Communique'" is sent to all faculty and staff
members, the board of directors, select students and alumni, e@eriti.and
Lindenwood supporters. The nevsletter resumes weekly publication this fall.

LINDENWOOD TO HOST PHOTO CONFERENCE

This year's regional conference of the Midwest Society for Photographic
Education will be held on campus October 14-15. This year's theme is
"Tricks of the Trade - Trade of the Tricks." For further information as
well as details on presenting papers or participating in the regional meet,
contact Hans Levi, assistant professor of photography.

ADMISSIONS OFFICE REORGANIZED

As a means of housing admissions resources under one roof and increasing
efficiency, the Admissions Office has been reorganized to include both
undergraduate and graduate programs. Under the direction of Sharon W.
Stites, dean of admissions and financial aid, Donna Herington continues in
her role as director of financial aid while added responsibilities have
been delegated to Miriam King-Watts, director of adult admissions; Marilyn
Morris, assistant director of admissions for residential programs; and
Maggie Kracke, admissions marketing coordinator. JoAnn Massmann has been
relocated from the Fashion Marketing Department to serve as secretary in
the Admissions Office.

McDONNELL-DOUGLAS SUMMER APPOINTMENT

John A. Bornmann, Ph.D., professor and chairman of chemistry, has rgceiv?d
a summer appointment at McDonnell-Douglas Research Laboratories in ﬁt. Louis
for conducting research on the chemiluminescence of epoxy resins. In
absolute darkness with very sensitive equipment it is possible to Qetect
the emission of light from epoxy resins, called chemiluminescence," Dr.
Bornmann said. ''The chemical reaction affects the aging of the resin and,
therefore, chemiluminescence might be used to predict aging. Since McDon-
nell-Douglas uses epoxy resins and carbon fibers to make strong, lightweight
components for aircraft, the ability to monitor and predict aging is very
important.” =mor e=
Randy L. Wallick, Editor

James |. Spainhower, President
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ROLLINGS, SCOTT HONORED BY FACULTY, STAFF

For several years of lengthy service to Lindemvood, Terrie Rollings,
alumni director, and Rick Scott, former director of financial resources,
recently were honored at a luncheon by faculty ad staff members. A staff
member since 1979, Mrs. Rollings has resigned her Lindenwood position to
form her own company, Terri Tours, Inc., a persmalized tour service that
specializes in the historic St. Charles area. Sott, who recently earned
his doctorate, has been a staff member since 1978. He leaves this month
to assume a vice-president's position at Agnes f§cott College in Atlanta,
GA, where he will be in charge of alumni affairs, financial resources and
public relations. Lindenwood expresses gratitule for their service and
wishes both good fortune in their respective carecers.

WATKINS TO PARTICIPATE IN WHITE HOUSE CONFERENCE

Edward D. Watkins, vice-president for institutional development and
president of the national Career Productivity Institute, has been asked to
participate in the White House Conference on Productivity, scheduled in the
nation's capital Beptember 22-23. Formed by President Reagan, the two-day
meet will summarize recommendations from preparatory conferences being
held this summer in St. Louis, Pittsburgh, San Diego and Durham, NC, and
gill develop proposals for stimulating productivity growth in the United

tates.

A national career development authority, Watkins also will serve as a
panelist at the St., Louis preparatory conference, being held this week at
St. Louis University. Watkins will discuss training and retraining at the
local conference, which will focus on the human resources aspects of
productivity. Prior to joining Lindenwood, Watkins served as director of
the National Institute for Career Development at Doane College where he
was a consultant to more than 100 institutions in the areas of cooperative
education, retention and admissions, career planning and placement and
planning and evaluation.

CASTRO CONDUCTS NYC POETRY READING

Michael Castro, Ph.D., LCIE faculty advisor, recently returned from New
York City where he presented a reading of his own poetry at the American
Indian House Gallery. Sharin% the program with Dr., Castro was Quincy Troupe,
associate professor at the College of Staten Island and a recent recipient
of the American Book Award for Poetry.

CAMPUS TO HOST PRESBYTERIAN COUNCIL

Lindenwood has been selected as the location for the June 28-July 1 meeting
of the governing body of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.), the newly-formed
denomination that has merged the United Presbyterian Church in the U.S.A.
and the Presbyterian Church of the U.S. Representing both denominations,
nearly 60 members of the General Assembly Council are expected to attend
the four-day meeting, which church officials call a session to acquaint
members of each denomination and to formulate governing policies from the

recent merger. = COMMUNIQUE #30 =
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